6/2018-19/19
Minutes of the meeting of Hanbury Parish Council (HPC)

Held on Sunday October 7th 2018 on Hanbury Recreation Ground at 10.00. 

Present 

Chairman

Roger Weaving (RW) 

Councillors 

John Evans (JE)



Ian Few (IF)

Gary Gartland 
(GG)



Also present

Tim Haslam (ABCC)

1. To receive apologies for absence and to approve reasons for absence. 
           David Ford (DF) Clare Stallard (CS)  Mark Bishop (MB) Roy Raxter (RR) Neil Cook (NC) 
2. Declarations of Interest: 
a) Register of interests; Councillors were reminded of the need to update their register of interests.

b) To declare any other Disclosable Pecuniary Interests in items on the agenda and their nature.

c) To declare any Other Disclosable Interests in items on the agenda and their nature.

d) Written requests for the council to grant a dispensation (S33 of the Localism Act 2011) are to be with the clerk at least four clear days prior to a meeting.

Councillors who have declared an interest must leave the room for the relevant items as per the code of conduct and the Hanbury Parish Council standing orders.

Failure to register or declare a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest may be a criminal offence.

There no declarations of interest received.

3.
To discuss the proposed new Pavilion on the Recreation Ground and to 
prepare the Heads of Terms with ABCC.

The proposed new pavilion was discussed with Tim Haslam and it was agreed  to proceed with the planning application for the new pavilion.  The plans were available to all who attended the meeting.  The Clerk will submit the application on behalf of HPC and in coordination with ABCC.

The following points were also discussed and agreed in principle, but are to be submitted to the Council in full with further detail at a later Council meeting.

· Electricity supply – to be from a sub meter off Byways Bungalow - it is anticipated the electrical usage will be minimal. This advice is received from Chris Reed c/o ABCC.
· The showers will be run from gas – although whether mains/calor is to be decided after costs sought from British Gas.

· The sewerage drainage engineer – John Blackall (c/o ABCC) has recommended that the waste drainage will go into the drain at the front of Byways and considers that capacity at this point is not a problem.  A small pump will be needed to move the waste water up to this point.

· ABCC will draw up costings to enable grant applications to be made.  It is anticipated that HPC will need to provide £30k towards the project.  ABCC will make a contribution too.  The Clerk has identified £15 k for the project – from reserves, new homes bonus and s106 monies.
· 2 radiators would be needed inside the changing room meeting area.

· It was agreed that a larger than originally planned meeting room might be preferable, although it would be expedient to add this to the planning details during the planning process.

· The position of the new pavilion entails a small readjustment in the position of the interior path on the recreation ground.

· It was also agreed to ask CC to clear the carpark by Byways bungalow of the rubbish left by the village hall management committee from the bonfire etc.
4.
To consider the next stage of the proposed new Porch development.

The following points were discussed and agreed by members present, but would be put formally to the Council at the next HPC meeting.

· It was agreed that the front area of the Village hall would be better served with no parking; this was deemed to be more attractive and safer for the users of the hall for the next 50 years.  The front of the hall would therefore be paved/grassed and the opening on to the main road be hedged with a small access gate in keeping with the rural nature of the village.  It was noted that there was some old wooden border edges at the front and these could be removed.
· The parking at the back of the village hall would therefore need to be readjusted to accommodate disabled parking on a new surface which would need to be on the same level as the ramp to the side door of the village hall.  It was also noted that the hedge at the back of the village hall might need some attention with regard to gaps etc.
· It was also noted that a new back door into the hall committee room would be needed to allow access easily into the hall and also because the door is in poor repair.

· The porch at the front of the hall was examined in detail and those present agreed that one big door would be desirable.

· It was also suggested that the porch be fitted onto the stone mounts that were visible and original to the building.

· It was noted that there were several types of brick used in the front of the hall and that unless the same bricks were able to be obtained, that an oak porch might be preferable from an aesthetic point of view.  Cllr IF agreed to research the brick availability by discussing with R Hampshire.

5.
Planning application to consider.


18/01967/CLE


12 Courts Close, Hanbury


Bromsgrove,
B60 4BZ

Application for certificate of lawful use existing – the construction of a dwelling with compliance to planning permission ref W/12/00237/PN

This is to be discussed at the next meeting of HPC.
6.
Date of next meetings
29 October 2018 and 28 November 2018

Abbreviations  ABCC – Astwood Bank Cricket Club, HPC – Hanbury Parish Council
